Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
THE VALERIN GROUP, INC.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, August 30, 2018, 5:30 p.m.
PLACE: Parkland City Hall, 6600 University Drive, Parkland, FL 33067
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: A public hearing is being held regarding improvements on Loxahatchee Road from Arthur R. Marshall Loxahatchee National Wildlife Refuge to State Road (SR) 7/US 441 in Broward County - Financial Project ID Number: 436564-1-52-01. The proposed improvements include the widening of Loxahatchee Road to accommodate bike lanes, a curbed landscaped median, sidewalk on the south side of the road, roundabouts, and drainage improvements.
The public hearing is scheduled for Thursday, August 30, 2018, 5:30 p.m. at Parkland City Hall located at 6600 University Drive, Parkland, FL, 33067. The hearing will begin as an informal open house at 5:30 p.m. followed by a formal presentation at 6:00 p.m., then a public comment period.
Notices are being sent to all property owners and tenants located within at least 300 feet on either side of the proposed alignment and to other public officials, regulatory agencies, organizations, and individuals interested in the project.
Participants may provide verbal comments directly to a court reporter before and after the formal presentation. Written comments can be submitted at the hearing, sent by mail to Helen James, PE, Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33309, or emailed to Helen.James@dot.state.fl, by September 10, 2018. All comments written and oral will become part of the project’s public record.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status.
Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Helen James, PE, Project Manager, at least seven (7) days prior to the Public Hearing. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information about the project or scheduled Public Hearing, please do not hesitate to contact Helen James, PE at (954)777-4346, toll free at 1(866)336- 8435, ext. 4346, or via email at Helen.James@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: There is no agenda
